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As of  July, 2004, Zonta International has 1,253 clubs in 67 countries and geographic areas.

	· WED – FEBRUARY 2

· SAT – FEBRUARY 5

· WED – FEBRUARY 23

· WED – FEBRUARY 23

· FRI – MARCH 4

· SUN – APRIL 10

· JUNE 24 – 29, 2006


	DINNER MEETING – United Service Club 

6.30 FOR 7.00 pm

CENTENARY OF WOMEN’S SUFFRAGE IN QLD. – Royal Historical Society of Qld celebrates – 8.45am to 5 pm.

BOARD MEETING – Qld. Ballet Board Room, Cnr. Drake St. & Montague Rd, West End  7.00 pm sharp 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH – City Lyceum Club Rooms, level 21 T&G Building – drop in between noon – 2p.m.  Cost approximately $10 – $12.  Pay on the day.

UNIFEM BREAKFAST – Internal Women’s Day 

AREA 3/5 COMBINED WORKSHOP Details yet to be advised.

58TH ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Melbourne Exhibition & Convention Centre



                   [image: image1] HAPPY  NEW YEAR TO ALL!

FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Zontians,  

So much has happened since we last met; it has been an extraordinary time of unprecedented disasters both in Asia and in South Australia. We have also seen an extraordinary display of compassion, generosity and goodwill, particularly by Australians. 

I can confirm that we sent $1000 to the Red Cross Tsunami Relief Fund, through an arrangement with District 24, so we will formalise this at our next dinner Meeting. I know that many members made personal contributions as well. 

I have sent e-mails to Zonta Clubs in Asia, and have asked that if they would like some support over the coming year, we would be pleased to hear from them. I have not received any replies yet, but will hope for some by the Meeting. 

At the same time that we are concerned for our Asian neighbours, our hearts go out to victims of bushfires in South Australia.   I will contact our District governor to see if there is any combined effort of Clubs may be planned.

Back to December: I'm sure that many of you saw the Television and Press Coverage of our launch of "The Ageing Advantage".   Our thanks to Dina Browne ( and Jennifer West) who worked long and hard to achieve this success.  We were fortunate to obtain the services of her Honour, Justice Roslyn Atkinson, to conduct the launch. Her words were an inspiration to us all and the hundred or so people attending were more than happy to have taken time in a busy Christmas week for such a great opportunity. 

In January, I attended (along with a good representation of Brisbane Club members) the Amelia Earhart Breakfast. This was to honour the 2 of the 3 Australian recipients (34 worldwide) of the prestigious Amelia Earhart Award. Our two young Brisbane women were quite remarkable, and though they tried to explain their work in lay person's terms, I for one felt a bit baffled by the magnitude of their achievements and their abilities. I was told that they both received their high school education at All Hallows; what a feather in the cap of their teachers ! 

The next few months promise to be very busy; the Service Committee has had it's first meeting already and the Fund Raising Committee meets next week. We have lots of plans, so be prepared for lots of requests for help ! 
Our February Dinner Meeting speaker is Kate Ellis, representing the Save the Children Fund with whom we partner in a number of activities, including the Cassandra Weddell Memorial Library. 

We have just received a wonderful gift of nearly $1000, specifically for the Cassandra Weddell Library,from Juliette Job, who organised the "Christmas Service for Young Children" programme. This is an extremely generous gift and we are most grateful for their efforts. 

As usual there will be lots more to talk about at the February Dinner Meeting, but be alerted that we intend to hold a combined Meeting in March, along with the Brisbane Breakfast Club. We are hopeful of having the two Indigenous Students who won the Jean Railland Bursaries in attendance. More of that later.

I look forward to seeing you all next Wednesday 

Iris

PS. ( I can tell this one) Did you hear of the two blondes who walked into a building....... you'd think at least one of them would have seen it !! 

WOMAN OF ACHIEVEMENT AWARD:   

The Woman of Achievement Award was introduced by our Club back in 1981 to celebrate our 10th birthday.  At that time it was decided that the selection committee be made up of  “Past Presidents”  allowing the rest of the club to relax and just seek candidates while also providing a certain element of continuity.

In 1993 it was recommended we give the winners a permanent record and the club commissioned a statuette from Catharina Hampson, and this has been presented, together with a cheque for $1,000, to each of the winners since.

The 2005 award is due to be presented in May so we need to start looking for potential candidates remembering that Zontians and their immediate families are ineligible.  Applicants must be 18 or over and the guidelines state “The aim of the Award is to reward or give opportunity be provision of financial support to women from all walks of life for past achievements or potential achievements that deserve encouragement”.

With this in mind, we have attached a letter from our President, together with a Flyer advertising the Award and ask members who have access to notice boards etc., to copy the information and get it out to as many women as possible.

ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION:

The subscription rate recommendations will no doubt be presented by the Treasurer for your consideration and resolution early this year.  It is therefore timely to reminder members that the annual subscriptions to Zonta for the period April 2005 to March 2006 needs to be paid by the end of March.

You are reminded that the preferred method of payment is cheque or cash.  If you wish to use Internet banking, the relevant details for the bank are: BSB 064 000 Account Number 00905481.  

THE AGEING ADVANTAGE:  

In June 2004 a research project was undertaken by the Zonta Club of Brisbane in collabration with the Australian Federal Government Office of the Status of Women. The research began with a simple question: How does a woman’s energy influence what she does at work? It led to a more complex question about motivation in the workplace: What are the consequences of being fired up or burned out in an organisation?

In December a report on the results of this survey  titled “Ageing Advantage: Creating Strategiess That Sustain Business and Professional Women”  was launched by Supreme Court judge Ros Atkinson who recommended it to individuals, government and private enterprise who wished to make the best use of the actual and potential workforce.

This national survey of women was conducted by business consultant, Dr. Catherine Norton (commissioned by our Club) who found that the cost to individuals included in the survey affected health and personal relationships, and an awareness they were less effective at work.

Ageing compounded the twin issues of energy and work, with women surveyed reporting the number one challlenge they faced as they grew older was maintaining their health.

Dr. Norton said there were two types of organisatios: those totally unaware of burnout among employees and the loss of potential in their workforce,  and those that were aware of its impact on employees but which did nothing about it.  She said that companies needed to understand where and why lost potential was occurring and what it was costing the organisation.

However, the research overwhelmingly showed recognision is the number one way for an organisation to motivate employees.

(Zontianss can read/print the full report from the District 24 Website)

NEW AREA 3 DIRECTOR:  

Our  heartfelt thanks to Barbara Stephens who continued on as caretaker Area Director when Margaret Bruce had to vacate the position.  Barbara did a splendid job and can now sit back and have a well-deserved rest as we welcome, with great pleasure, our new Area 3 Director for the remainder of this biennium - Sue Droughton, Past President of the Zonta Club of Caboolture Inc.

Sue will formally take over this position from 1 January 2005 and I’m sure all members look forward to meeting and working with her.

AMELIA EARHART FELLOWSHIP WINNERS:  

Two of our District 24 Amelia Earhart Fellowship winners, Bianca Capra and Terese Suvorovs were presented with their Certificate and Wings at an Amelia Earhart Celebration Brunch organised by the Zonta Club of Brisbane South Inc. on 16th January, 2005.

The very successful Brunch at the Brisbane Golf Claub was attended by Zontians from seven Zonta Clubs in the Brisbane and near Brisbane area.

Both of the Fellowship winners gave a talk on their research work in language that those present could understand and impressed those present with their knowledge, the depth of their research, their research, their enthusiasm for their work and their plac\ns for their future careers.  They were presented with their Certificate and Wings by District Governor Ros Kinder.

Proceeds from the event will go to the Zonta International EA Fellowship Fund to support future fellowship winners who each receive $US6,000 to assist them with their higher education studies and research (PhD) in aerospace/aeronautical engineering.

Congratulations to both Bainca and Terese.
MILK RISK FOR WOMEN:

Drinking milk could increase the risk of ovrian cancer, a Swedish study involving 60,000 women has found.  The researchers,  whose work has been published in the American Journal of Clinical Nutrition, discovered that women who consumed more than fouor servings of dairy products a day had twice the risk of serious ovarian cancer than women who had fewer than two.

TSUNAMI:  

The following letter was received by Ann Shevill from Sampoorna who is a member of the Zonta Club of Madras, India:

The year came to an end taking many lives with it as we stood by and watched the disaster that struck families in so many countries, including our own safe, sleepy, placid city. While we all feel the sorrow, many of us have been too shocked to react, some of us are waiting for the appropriate time to give support, some of us don’t know what to do or how to go about offering assistance. A few of us may have already contributed our time, money or required resources. This traumatic event has demonstrated the goodness of the human soul.  

The Tsunami, with its pretty name, camouflaged as just another wave, literally crept up to the shores washing away thousands of lives, particularly fisher folk. The survivors have to cope with grief and bereavement along with loss of material possessions. The traumatic incident has created a fear of the sea and many feel betrayed by that which they had considered their friend and provider. It is tragic that people who were more at home in the seas than on land are now terrified of the ocean. A whole generation of fishermen out there are surviving in fear.

There is something each one of us can do. Let us reduce the fear that is being generated and spread. Let us send to these people an energy of peace and safety. Stop thinking thoughts of fear and destruction and replace them with thoughts of peace and safety. As we feel and build up an energy of peace and safety, it gets into the morphogenic field and creates more peace and safety on our planet. What we focus on is what we get, so please let us focus our energies on love, peace and safety on this planet. 

Spend a couple of minutes each day to heal our planet and see it in all its splendour and magnificence.

Take yourself to a state of relaxation or meditation. Relax your body completely, from the tips of your toes to the top of your head. Allow every cell, every muscle to be totally and completely relaxed. If there are any thoughts that are distracting you, gently let them go and come back to relaxation. When your body and mind are completely relaxed and you feel you are in an altered state of consciousness, say in your mind :

I, (your name) am filled with love, peace and goodwill. I am safe. I know that everything that happens to me and around me is perfect in this time and space, and is in accordance with the Universal plan. I trust the Universe to protect me and take care of me and keep me and all other living beings safe. 
I now fill my entire being with this feeling of peace, trust and safety and I then radiate it out to this room, spreading it to the entire building, to the street and now to the whole city. I now allow this peace, trust and safety to radiate out from me to the whole country and from there to the entire world. I now see the whole world filled with peace, trust and safety, which radiates out to the skies and fills up the entire Universe.

Stay in this state a few moments longer and then slowly take a few deep breaths, move your toes, move your fingers and come back to the room.

You could do this or you could choose words that are more appropriate for you. It is something any one of us can do on a daily basis. And you are free to choose to do it. Every single thought that we think joins up with other similar thoughts and gathers enough power to manifest itself. How we think and feel affects what's happening on our planet, so lets generate enough love, goodwill, safety, trust, peace, prosperity and joy through our thoughts, feelings and actions. 
Wishing each one of you a marvelous year of peace, harmony and prosperity in a safe and loving world. May the unique, brilliant and splendid being that’s bubbling within you emerge and live a delightful life.
Lots of love, light and joy,
Sampoorna
Madras, India

DATES:

January 26, 1905:  Queensland women gained the right to vote.  The Elections Act Amendment did not, however, include Asian, Indigenous or Islander women.  A century has passed since this historic bill and women still h\face a range of inequalities.

January 27, 1945:   The first of the Nazi Death Camps was liberated by the Soviet Army.  The death camps claimed the lives of 2/3rd of European Jews (6 million).  Sadly man’s inhumanity to man hasn’t changed much.

OTHER NEWS:  

A very proud Grant McFarlane has reported that wife, Annette has been presented with 'The Year of the Built Environment-Education and Training Award'  by the State Government for services to the  community and the Department of Education and Training and for work in enriching community awareness of horticulture and the environment.  Congratulations Annette, we’re proud of you too!!

We are also proud of Ailsa Gillies who was presented with a Griffith Electorate 2005 Australia Day Award in recognition of her community and volunteer work.  Congratulations to you too Ailsa.

Patrice Grealy-Ridley has broken her arm and husband Ian has taken time off work to help with the baby.  We hope that Patrice is not too uncomfortable and that with Ian’s help she will be able to manage.  

Iris hears that Veola Feros is progressing reasonably well and has forwarded a number of get well wishes to her.  

The Royal Historical Society of Queensland celebrates the Centenary of Women's Suffrage in Queensland,  Saturday, 5th. February.  Presentation  8.45a.m. to 5.00 p.m. 

AND FINALLY:   

A herd of Scottish cows has been deployed in a small Dutch town to deter people from having sex in open spaces.  The mayor said that allowing the Highland heifers to graze in a nature reserve would deter couples who have scandalised the upright citizens of Spaarwoude with their al fresco amorousness.  ‘Visitors experienced a great annoyance from people having sex in public and apparently the presence of the cows turn the people off’ said the mayor.


Please Note:  All articles or reports for the Zonta Club of Brisbane Newsletter to be forwarded to Coralie van Straaten-Peretz:  email :   coralie@samford.net    These must be received by the Thursday evening prior to the Dinner meeting to be included.

      Zonta Club of Brisbane Inc.


(Club No. 680 – Area 3 – District 24 – Charter Date 21.10.1971)


   Advancing the Status of Women Worldwide


     ABN 47 885 713610 


                   Newsletter – JANUARY/FEBRUARY 2005





DATES TO REMEMBER





APOLOGIES


If you are unable to attend the Dinner Meeting please advise Judy S. Anderson by the Monday evening of the meeting week or you will be billed  for the cost of the Dinner.


Telephone number 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W).


Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com





Pat’s saying for the month…….


There is a huge difference 


between growing older and growing up.
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